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Presidents Message 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE  

I think everyone will agree that it has been a strange and stressful year.  In response to the pandem-

ic we canceled the Annual Meeting and with no Annual Meeting we decided to not publish an An-

nual Report.  The Board of Governors has been meeting on Zoom and we are trying to determine 

the best course of action for the Association once this crisis has passed.  To assist us in developing a 

new Mission Statement we have decided that we need input from the membership on what you 

want from the Association.  To get this we have developed the attached survey of that we ask you 

to complete and return to Jim Wisenbaker no later than 15 October 2020.  

 

To help you in completing the survey the Board thought that a brief history on how we got to 

where we are was in order. 

 

The 63
rd

 Infantry Division USAR was activated in Hazard Park on San Pablo Street in 

East Los Angeles in February 1952.  It was inactivated in 1965 and reactivated as the 

63
rd

 ARCOM at that time remaining in East Los Angeles until it moved in 1981 to Los 

Alamitos Armed Forces Reserve Center, California.   The 63
rd

 Infantry Division Associa-

tion (USAR) was established in 1966 following the inactivation of the 63rd Infantry 

Division (USAR). From 1981 to December 6, 2009, the "63
rd

" remained at Los Alamitos 

Armed Forces Reserve Center when it was once again inactivated, redesignated as the 

63
rd

 Regional Support Command and relocated to Moffett Field, California. The "63
rd

" 

Headquarters at Los Alamitos Armed Forces Reserve Center was succeeded by the 79
th
 

Sustainment Support Command (USAR) which has since been redesignated as the 79
th
 

Theater Sustainment Command (USAR).  While the 79
th
 TSC has a real-world mission 

to support AFRICOM, it also has the regional command and control of the combat 

support and combat service support units that remain in California and Arizona.  

Many of these units at one time reported to the 63
rd

. 

 

Historically the "63
rd

" Association membership consisted primarily of Soldiers and Family members 

who fell under the umbrella of the "63
rd

" Command, or friends and supporters of the "63
rd

". With 

the relocation and re-missioning of the "63
rd

" Headquarters, coupled with the activation of the 79
th
 

TSC (USAR) we no longer have the pool of "Blood and Fire" patch wearing Soldiers in our area of 

operation to join our Association. Your "63
rd

" USAR Association Board of Governors has remained 

centered in the Los Angeles area/basin and recognize this challenge. 

As I have discussed in the past our membership is declining.  By completing and returning the sur-

vey you will provide needed input to the Board on what our future course of action should be.   

Be Safe. 

Chuck Ebner 

BG Ret. USA 
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  Itôs important to hear your voice in the direction of our association. To return your com-
pleted survey, please fill out, then remove the center page and send it via US Postal Service 
to Secretary, 63

rd
 Inf. Div., (USAR), 16352 Serenade Ln, Huntington Beach, CA 92647.    

 

An alternative way would be to address it to Email: Jwisenb662@gmail.com.    The simplest 
method is to fill out the questions and then Scan it into a ñJPGò or ñPDFò format, and send 
it as an enclosure to your email.   
 

f you do not have a scanner, or cannot scan it into the Email, please just send the answers 
to the questions (in an Email), so the Secretary can tabulate them (i.e. for Q1: answer a; Q2: 
answer c; Q3: answer f (with explanation); etc.)   Hopefully, one of these 3 options will be 
available to you, and we can get your Input.    
  
We would like your responses by October 15, 2020.  Again  Itôs important to hear your voice 
in the direction of our association.     
 
-- 
Best Regards, 
Jim Wisedog 
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